DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRON'MENTAL PROTECTION
DIVISION OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT

REVISION TO THE MONMOUTH COUNTY WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT
PLAN

TAKE NOTICE that on AHG 6 pursuant to the provisions of the Water Quality
Planning Act, N.J.S.A.58:11A-1 et §€q, and the Statewide Water Quality Management
Planning rules, N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5, a revision to the Monmouth County Water Quality
Management Plan was adopted by the Department. This revision also modifies the Upper
Freehold Wastewater Management Plan (WMP). This revision changes a 121.71 acre
portion of the previously approved Commerce Park Planned Development site from
commercial uses to use as a proposed Middle and Elementary School site. The
Commerce Park site consists of Block 44, Lots 2 and 13 and Block 45, Lot 1 located in
Upper Freehold Township, Monmouth County. The WMP currently designates this’site
as a sewer service area for a proposed 126,760 Gallon per Day (gpd) Discharge to
Groundwater wastewater treatment plant to serve commercial, non-industrial uses. The
proposed Middle and Elementary Schools and treatment plant will be located on Block -
44, Lot 13. The proposed project site is located north of Yardville-Allentown Road, east

of the border between Upper Freehold and Hamilton Townshlps west of Block 44, Lot 2,
and south of Potts Road.

Lawrence J. Baier, Director
Division of Watershed Management

Department of Environmental Protection
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